
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Students, 

 

Subject: Accessing the flats near to the Nine Elms campus. 

At the start of the year, we set out the importance of maintaining high standards of behaviour 

both within and outside of the college. While the vast majority of you continue to uphold these 

expectations and positively represent the college, we have unfortunately received further 

complaints about some students engaging in unacceptable behaviour near the flats adjacent to 

the Nine Elms campus. 

I want to be very clear, no students should be gathering near or entering these flats unless they 

are residents. As a college, we take our relationship with the local community seriously, and any 

further reports of misconduct will result in disciplinary action. To ensure expectations are met, 

duty managers will now be patrolling the area, and students found in breach of this expectation 

will face suspension. 

The following standards remain in place for all students: 

• Respectful Conduct – Treat fellow students, staff, and members of the local community 

with courtesy and consideration. 

• Personal Responsibility – Be mindful of how your actions reflect on you and the college. 

• Appropriate Behaviour – Follow the college’s code of conduct at all times, both on and 

off-site. 

• Community Awareness – Contribute positively to the wider community and avoid 

actions that may cause disruption. 

These expectations are in place to create a positive and respectful environment for everyone. I 

urge you to take this message seriously and ensure your conduct meets the high standards we 

know you are capable of. 

Thank you for your cooperation and for continuing to contribute to a safe and respectful college 

environment. 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

 

Wayne Wright 

Principal of London South Bank Technical College 

 

 

 


